ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST                          FEBRUARY 7, 2021                             IMMACULATE CONCEPTION

540 MAIN STREET                         FIFTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR                 1640 NEW GERMANY ROAD

SUMMERHILL, PA                       WEBSITE:  www.stjic.org                                NEW GERMANY, PA
Fr. Leon Hont, O.S.B. Pastor         Office Hours 9 AM – 3:30 PM M-F               Rectory Address:  P.O. Box 248

Rectory Phone: 495-5241  - Fax 495-9522          stjic@comcast.net                       538 Main St., Summerhill, PA 15958

MASSES FOR THE WEEK

Mon. February 8th Weekday
     SJ 7:45 AM Joyce Svet
Tues. February 9th Weekday
     SJ 7:45 AM Violette McCall
Wed. February 10th St. Scholastica
     SJ 7:45 AM Sister Celeste Ciesielka
Thurs. February 11th Our Lady of Lourdes
     IC 7:45 AM Rosemarie Lieb
  SJ 3 to 8 PM Exposition/Adoration/Benediction

Friday, February 12th Weekday
     IC 7:45 AM Leon Wirfel
Saturday, February 13th Blessed Virgin Mary
     IC  4:00 PM Edward & Vincent Dumm
     SJ  5:00 PM Twila Brown
Sunday, February 14th – Sixth Sunday of the Year
     SJ   8:00 AM Arzella Kirby
     SJ 10:00 AM For the Parish
     IC   7:00 AM Pattie (Mrs. Linus) Smith
     IC   9:00 AM For the Parish
               ****************************




ALTAR SERVERS SCHEDULE

NO Servers will be needed at any of the Masses.

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE

SJ & IC: ½ hour before every Saturday evening Mass. 

Also, ½ hour before all weekend Masses, during the first weekend of each month.  Or by appointment.  

GIFT BEARERS – At the present time, gift bearers are not permitted at any of the Masses.

IC VOTIVE CANDLES:  If anyone would like a 6-day votive candle lit at IC Church, please call Pam at the rectory at 495-5241.  Arrangements will then be made with Peggy to light it.  Cost is $2 and can be given to Peggy or to Pam at the rectory.

A REMINDER to people attending Masses in both parishes.  Please leave your kneeler down before you leave Mass, so that we know which seats need disinfected after each Mass.  Thank you.

Also, if you forgot to bring your own mask when you come to church, masks are available for you to wear.

SJ & IC:  The Dear Padre Bulletins being used are the ones that weren’t used previously due to the lockdown.
SJ & IC:  Any parishioner who needs their contribution record for 2020 should call Pam at the rectory 495-5241.
A REMINDER TO 2ND AND 11TH GRADE CCD STUDENTS:  You have in person class learning next Sunday, February 14th from 11 AM to 12 Noon in Marian Hall.
SJ & IC:  Since it may be time to resume IN-PERSON CCD CLASSES, please be advised that we may do so in the months of MARCH and APRIL 2021, as follows:  Grades 1 – 6, will attend on Sundays, March 7 & 21; Grades 7 – 11, will attend on Sundays, March 14 & 28.  ALL CCD CLASSES WILL BE HELD IN THE GROVE HALL.  April 2021 IN-PERSON CCD CLASSES to be announced.  Please be patient with us as we all try to adapt to the needs of our teens and children, and the directives we receive from CDC and Bishop Mark.
IC & SJ:  We have Exposition, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Benediction on Thursdays, from 3-to 8 PM, in St. John Church, Summerhill. Since Our Blessed Lord cannot be left alone on the altar, we need more parishioner-volunteers to visit, pray, and be present to Our Lord Jesus during these hours of exposition (especially 3-4 PM; 4-5 PM; and 6-7 PM).  Chaplet of Divine Mercy and Rosary are prayed at 3 PM.  We need to implore God to bring a quick and immediate end to the coronavirus. Since volunteers, who were very faithful in being present every Thursday died, we need to fill the ranks. If anyone can help by adding their name to our volunteer list, please call Maryann at 609-495-4059.

SJ & IC:  Ash Wednesday, February 17, 2021, is the being of the Lenten Season.  We will distribute ashes but, according to recommendations from Rome and a directive from Bishop Mark, the pastor will pray a silent prayer over the ashes then “sprinkle” the ashes on the top of the heads instead of placing ashes on individual foreheads. Since “social distancing” is required, Fr Leon will distribute the blessed ashes after mass as you depart the church.  Masses on Ash Wednesday will be as follows:  IC at 8 AM and 5 PM; and at SJ at Noon and 7 PM.  Stations of the Cross will be held on Wednesdays at IC and on Fridays at SJ.  Please note the time change from 7:00 pm to 6:00 pm.   

SJ & IC:  Fr Leon will be delighted to bless salt and water for all who would like to have blessed salt and holy water for your home.  Please follow these directions:  bring store bought salt and/or a container with water; list your name and phone; leave the salt and/or water with Pam or place them in the milk box on the front porch of the rectory, or bring these items to the churches your attend for the priests to bless.  After Fr Leon blesses the water, you will be notified for pick up.

SJ & IC:  Since blessed church candles are a sacramental that all homes should have available, blessed candles (two to a box, at $2 a box) may be obtained for home use by calling Pam at the rectory.
FISH FRY DINNERS:  The Rosary Altar Society has decided to host the annual Fish Fry Dinners Take Out Only at the Grove Hall starting Friday, March 5; 12, 19, 26, with the last one being held on Good Friday, April 2.  There will be ONLY ADULT SIZE MEALS. Since the menu has been downsized, the cost has been reduced to $10.00. The time has been changed to 4 PM to 6:30 PM.  There will be NO PHONE CALL ORDERS.  Since Bishop Mark does not want any patrons coming into the hall, you will place your order outside by staying in your car and your food will be brought out to your car.  We will need a lot of help from our teens to be the outside runners to take orders/money and runners will be needed to take the dinners outside. This will be a great way to get service hours.  Menu:  Baked/Fried Fish; Baked Potato (No French Fries); Mac ‘n’ Cheese; Haluski, Green Beans; Cole Slaw; Cake of the Week.
THE WALKING WITH PURPOSE BIBLE Study group will resume meeting on Tuesday, February 9 at 6:30 PM in Marian Hall.  Please remember to bring a mask.  Anyone who wishes to join the group, there are still 11 weeks left of the program.  If you feel uncomfortable at this time to attend, we will finish up this program (Opening Your Heart) again in the fall.  Call Andrea Sossong 814-659-3637 if you have any questions or need more information.
